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Eucharist in the Courtyard begins Sunday July 8%, 8:30 AM
This will be for the months of July and August.

April Boosinger is filling in for our secretary, Phyllis Hyde. She will be in the
office on Thursdays 9am to 4pm, and Fridays 1pm to 4pm. April has lived in
Chelan for two years, is a member of the Church of the Nazarene and has two
children, a boy 15 and girl13. Drop in and say hello.

Vestry Notes

Betty Pettit reported on the Regional Meeting held at St. Luke’s, Wenatchee on
June 214, As she explained, the Diocese of Spokane is divided into four regions,
northwest, northeast, southwest, southeast. We are the northwest region extending from
Oroville to Ellensburg and Roslyn. The Rev. Lee Kiefer is our Regional developer and is
available to serve every vestry and member as needed. There will be another regional
meeting on September 29%.

The Rev. Chris Hagenbuch, vicar at Holy Trinity in Grangeville, ID, is starting a
new church north of Grangeville and is looking for donations of prayer books and
hymnals.

A generous donation was sent by Don and Jan Jamtaas to be used toward the
Diocesan loan for the recent renovation of our building and grounds. It was gratefully
accepted with thanks and appreciation on behalf of our congregation.

Our busy grounds and landscaping committee has been busy planting with fall
color in mind and adding some low growing box wood.

Around the Diocese:

Church of the Resurrection in Roslyn has an amazing story of renewal and
rediscovery of their part in God’s Mission in Upper Kittitas County. They were ready to
close. Their journey takes them from a church in slow decline and lacking clear focus, to
a church with a powerful ministry of healing in their community.

Watch this video at SpokaneDiocese.org to learn the steps they took and decisions made.

Correction to Parish Directory
The email for Taxilius is stafco1@aol.com (numeral 1)




Looking ahead:
A luncheon and fun time is planned for the young ladies of St. Andrew’s on
Friday July 13%". They will be contacted very soon.

ECW St. Andrew’s Annual Pie Social please mark your calendars for
Saturday, August 18, 2012 for our Annual Pie Social. Start thinking about what shifts
you would like to work as our hours will be from Noon to 6PM or whenever we run out of
pies.

There will be more information to come, so make sure you read the August
newsletter. I will be contacting you in August. Hope to see all of you bringing pies and
stopping by for a piece of pie with ice cream. Meredith Beeson, Chairman

Saints and Sinners, our social fellowship group, is planning a September
progressive dinner. Susan Fisher will be contacting some of you on the northshore to be
hosts.

There have been many requests to restart the Saints and Sinners group as

a chance for us all to get together informally, and enjoy each others company. The
Pettit’s have been very generous in opening their lakeside home for the parish picnic in
" August.

Other events that have been planned in the past are ballgames, plays, progressive
dinners on northshore and southshore, potluck picnics, hat party etc. How about a wine
tasting to determine which local wine to purchase and use as communion wine? We
would like your ideas, let a member of the vestry, Linda Mayer or Linda Cox know.

HAPPY BlIiEGHDAY HAPPY AMMIVERSARY

Jan Jamtaas — 2 Joan & Larry Hazelton — 5
Beverly Hill — 3

Cody LaPorte — 6

Hunter Weittenbeck — 6

Bonnie Morton — 14

Joan Hazelton — 22

Jeff LaPorte — 26

Rudy Mayer — 27

Shannon Kollmeyer — 28

A Bit of St. Andrew’s History
1908 - Ladies of St. Andrew’s Guild held an all night dance at
auditorium with proceeds to pay for new plank sidewalk built along

church property. They made $70 needed $66.
Chelan Valley Leader



Have you met our organist Hannah?

In the summer of 1951 a family of seven set off in a Hudson (car) from Cleveland,
Ohio, to see the “west”, to visit national parks & historic sites, with Manson, WA., their
destination. They came because the air & the water were clean. They came because of
the beauty of the Chelan Valley. They came to live on Willow Point, just the second
(non-native) residents, neighbors of relatives, Bob & Margo Hartley.

I was one of the seven. We took 10 days to come west, stopping at every
monument, every important historic site, every scenic overlook, etc. We learned about
Lewis & Clark’s journey. We learned about geologic features at Yellowstone Park & the
Tetons. When we broke over the hill and saw Lake Chelan, we found it the very best
place of all.

In the 8 years we lived in Manson, St. Andrew’s became a center of our lives.
Mary & I learned to play the organ; our dad, John, sang in the choir; mom was involved
in the women’s group, and created several of the altar hangings and vestments that are
still in use today. We made many friends in the very active youth group.

One year after the family moved to Spokane, Elbert Hubbard & I were married at
St. Andrew’s and set off for our future in Seattle: college at the UW (with a German
major & music minor), teaching in the Northshore School District, where Elbert became
an Elementary School principal. Living in Bothell, music continued to be a major focus.
I was privileged to play the new pipe organ at Church of the Redeemer in Kenmore and
to help lead the Junior Choir. And Ibegan teaching piano which continues to this day.

A special memory at Redeemer is having our one-year-old daughter in her
playpen back by the organ while I played for the Midnight Christmas Eve service. We
planned to drive to Manson after the service, but were turned back by fog and icy roads
in Monroe. The next day, after a night’s rest the train was our transportation of choice to
get “home” for Christmas.

Our 31 years in Bothell seemed to be just a long distance commute between our
two homes. We built the “cabin” on property adjacent to my parents’ old house on
Willow Point, and we came over nearly every vacation, at least once a month in good
weather and for a month every summer. When it was time for Elbert to retire in 1988, it
was very easy to pack up and head back over the mountains permanently.

Our children stayed on the wet side. Cammie is a senior planner for the city of
Mill Creek. She and Spencer have two sons, Dennis, 21, and Josh, 20. Todd is a lawyer
working for Snohomish County Legal Services, his wife, Kim , is a nurse with Group
Health. Their two sons are Justin, who just graduated from Kamiak High School, and
Brett, 16. Our youngest son, Kevin is an electrical engineer employed at Siemens
Ultrasound in Issaquah. His wife Jacquie is a speech pathologist currently working at
the new Cherry Hill campus of Swedish Hospital. Their oldest daughter, Adrienne, will
begin high school next fall. And their famous younger daughter, Danie, will begin 7t
grade. They love the water sports in the summer.

Tt seems that music is in my DNA. T had a great aunt who played organ for the
silent movies and had a piano studio. Her sister brought the family to the Episcopal
Church in Cleveland because she was needed to play piano for the Sunday School. My
aunt Margo and uncle Bob played jazz together and frequently hosted “musicals” in their
home. Bob’s brother, Walter Hartley, taught Mary & me so much about piano & organ
music. It is a joy to play from some of their old music books. And it continues to be a joy
for me to play organ, piano, and guitar at St. Andrews Church.

Hannah Cobb Hubbard



CALENDAR JULY 2012

e R o e o e b b T T s

July 1 - Holy Eucharist 10 AM

July 8 - Eucharist in the courtyard — 8:30 AM
Holy Eucharist — 10 AM

July 13 - Young ladies luncheon - TBA

July 15 — Eucharist in the Courtyard — 8:30 AM
Holy Eucharist - 10 AM

July 22 — Eucharist in the Courtyard - 8:30 AM
Holy Eucharist - 10 AM

July 29 — Eucharist in the Courtyard — 8:30 AM
Holy Eucharist — 10 AM
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